
Dear Aurora Baptist Church, 


    As I read through the Book of Isaiah this past week, the Lord 
drew my attention to these verses.


Behold, God is my salvation; I will trust, and not be afraid: for 
the LORD JEHOVAH is my strength and my song; he also is 
become my salvation. Therefore with joy shall ye draw water 
out of the wells of salvation. Isaiah 12:2-3 

What a blessing it is to know that not only has God saved us, but 
He is our salvation. And what a glorious salvation He is to us! Let 
us then come to Him with joy and be refreshed from the depths of 
His great salvation. No matter how many times we come to draw, 
it is a well that will never run dry. He has truly given us a drink of 
living water that we will never thirst again. Praise the Lord!


It is with great joy we announce that the Lord has once again 
blessed our family, and we are expecting another baby, due 
March 15th! We are very excited, and so are the kids. Charlie is 
earnestly praying for a brother, and he is confident his prayers will be answered. Please pray 
for the health of the baby and Victoria.


We have been so blessed in our deputation travels over the last two months. We have visited 
SC, VA, MS, IN, OH, AL, NY, and CA. Praise the Lord out of the sixteen new churches we 
presented in, seven of them have already voted to take us on for monthly support, and others 
are planning to vote soon. This is a huge answer to prayer, and we count it an absolute 
privilege to partner with these churches for the sake of the gospel. We ask that you continue to 
pray that the Lord would finish raising all the support we need. 


Along the way, we were able to be part of a fall meeting with Pine Grove Missionary Baptist 
Church in Delphi, IN. The Lord blessed in a great way, and we praise Him for it. We also had an 
opportunity to join in Pleasant Hill Missionary Baptist Church’s camp meeting in Canton, OH. I 
was able to preach the last two nights, and we saw a young man trust Christ as Savior as well 
as others make things right with the Lord. Thank the Lord for his presence in both meetings!


It has really been a blessing to be part of some wonderful meetings, make new friends, and see 
God do great things. God’s people are the best, and there’s nothing in the world I’d rather do 
than serve Him! Thank you for being part of this ministry. May the Lord bless you in all that you 
do for Him!


	 	 	 	 	 	 	                Glorifying God and Serving Others,

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	                 The Wanner Family


Help us Pray

• The Presence of the Lord would be in 

our lives       

• Filipino souls to be saved

• 100% support by May 2026

• Meetings for 2026

• Wisdom for moving plans

• Safety on the roads

Aug-Sept 2025

Monthly Support Received 

August         _$100.00_


September   ____     __


Thank you!


